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HOSA BOARD MEETING

MINUTES 10-07-2012
           Attendance:

Greg Lutz, Liz Alecusan, Randy Eidemiller, Bill Morris John Wilson, Vernon Anthony,  Di Huey. 
Visitors:  Randy Babb, Grant Leitke, Kathleen Rolinatis, Aaron Connell.
Meeting Called to order by Greg Lutz at 7:32
- Motion made to approve 09/12/2012 minutes by Vernon Anthony . Bill Morris made motion to approve. Motion carried. 

- Treasurer Report: Treasurer absent. Liz Alecusan distributed budget prior to meeting. Randy Babb asked if HOSA was earning interest on field’s account. Greg Lutz verified these were interest bearing accounts.  Bill Morris made motion made to table treasurer’s report. Motion carried.  

Old Business

Open Board Position: 

Introduced Kathleen Rolanitis and Aaron Connell, both of whom would like to run for Board positions. 

Aaron Connell explained he coached for years. Also coached FC youth 14 and 15 and was an assistant coach at OH Dominican and Gahanna High School. Randy Eidemiller suggested that Aaron comes to the program with ideas and no “agenda.” Greg Lutz said we are in need of a person to manage the middle school rec league (MSSA).  

Kathleen Rolanitis mentioned her son is part of HSC, feels program is important and wants to have a bigger role. Also mentioned that she does accounting work and anxious to help out.  
New Business

Grant Leitke discussed Challenger camps for TOPSoccer this summer. Has been working with Randy Babb for three years. Grant explained the mission of Challenger as far as youth camps and coaching. Explained that Challenger provides trainers for a flat fee and HOSA could then use as we see fit (March through November). All of the coaches are degreed in a sports-related field. Grant proposed a three day camp at 90 minutes per day for TOPSoccer. They have staff available to run a TOPSoccer camp in the evening. Would assign staff that has special education experience and/or education; this would also provide a learning experience for our TOPSoccer coaches. Greg Lutz suggested Challenger visit our TOPSoccer games over the next two weekends and then we will discuss approval for this camp at the November board meeting.  

Crew has asked to have a fan appreciation night. Di Huey made a motion that we participate in Crew fan appreciation for HOSA and also invite TOPSoccer. Motion carried.     

Program Business

-Director of FC: Randy Eidemiller reported that Joe Divida spoke with him regarding having a director’s meeting about issues this fall with new structure. That meeting will take place in November. 

Referees: Randy Babb reported will not re-grade all of referees.  Greg Lutz reported rec games going well.
Public Relations (CRPRC)/Marketing:  Di Huey reported in final revision of parent administrator manual. 

-Director of Recreational Program:  John Wilson reported has tried to contact coaches who have not completed risk management background checks. Liz Alecusan reported she uploaded all players for Recreation and Junior Academy.  

-Jr. Academy:  Randy Eidemiller reported season going well. 

-Director of MSSA/HSSA : No report.
-Director of TOP soccer: Vern Anthony reported season going well. T-shirt sales for “I Support TOPSoccer” has netted $472. Mr. Anthony further suggested going to visit with the Soccer First management about spring 2013 season due to concerns brought by building owner last season.  Greg Lutz spoke with Mike Hendrick about starting TOPSoccer in Worthington. 
-Fields-City of Hilliard: Bill Morris reports turf recovery has been good thanks to improvements in weather.   
-Fields-City of Columbus:  Have stopped using field three at Franks Park. Reports are that grass is beginning to recover. Mr. Lutz also discussed seeding fields One and Two. Greg Lutz also discussed flag football using same and unwilling to cooperate with HOSA regarding field use. 
-Director of Camps: No report.
New Business:

No reports.

Motion to adjourn made at 8:48 by Bill Morris. Motion passed.
